




FEBRUARY 2021 

COMMANDER’S MESSAGE

February Newsletter, unfortunately, there is precious little news once again.  The  
midwinter weather is as gloomy as the outlook for the Pandemic.  One bit of good 
news is our members are starting to receive the first shot of the new vaccine.  If things 
go smoothly we may all be inoculated by mid-March.  Of course as always we will have 
to wait and see.  
 
The Post remains open for your use, but closed to large gatherings, no meals  
Wednesday and Friday, and no official Super Bowl party or Valentine's Day dance.  As 
always if you wish to meet friends and do the covered dish/pot luck party we are happy 
to provide the venue.  
 
 I would like to close with something encouraging, inspiration even, but it is very difficult 
when faced with the dearth of real news and the waves of speculation.  All I can say is 
that I am an optimist.  I've seen some hard times and one way or another the good 
times return, every time.  I say bring it on, we can handle it no matter what! 
 
God Bless You and  
God Bless America 
Mark 



American Legion Auxiliary February News Letter 
I wish they could tell everyone that the virus is gone and everyone has had their shots, and all is 
good in the covid 19 world. 
My husband and I have had the virus and it is hard to get over the aftermath of the illness. After 
having two weeks of quarantine, other side effects started.  My husband had to go to the emer-
gency room twice and if it had not been for friends or a better word might be “angel 
friends”, I am not sure he would have made it.  I am still having issues and the fog or memory 
issues have hit both of us.  But we are the lucky ones; we made it through the epidemic and are 
healing.  Things that seemed important become trivial. You start understanding, priorities, the 
important things and people in your life.  I thank all and everyone from the doctors, nurses, am-
bulance, neighbors, and American Legion and Marine Corp families for all of their support and 
concerns...We pray daily for our families that have been left behind when family and friends 
leave this world. But we know they are watching over all of us and want us to stay strong and 
do good works and try and make each day count when we can. 
  
Now to get to our Auxiliary news.  Our board made a decision not to have a January board or 
membership meeting. Now we are going into the start of February hopefully we will be able to 
start having meetings again and food but that will still need to be determined.  I feel that we 
probably would be just fine but we are definitely leaning on being cautious.    
If you have received a phone call from a board member asking how you are doing, trying to 
give you updated info on our auxiliary it is because we care about you as a member, you are 
important as a person and you are invaluable.  I found out a member had the Covid 19. She was 
over it but her husband had been in the hospital for several months and was being moved to a 
care center after leaving the hospital.  Please if any of you are out there and you need someone 
to talk to or you need someone to go to the store or anything that we can do to help you please 
don’t hesitate to call my phone number is 573-374-3013. My name is Retta Morton and I am 
the president of our auxiliary. My husband is Jim Morton and he is wonderful and would do 
anything to help...  We can’t know how to help if we don’t know who might need assistance 
that we can provide.  I can’t speak for anyone else but I do feel things are going to be turning 
around. 
Our Legion is a very family oriented loving facility and I know all of our legionnaires would 
help with anything if they can. We are all in this together, stay safe. Once we can get back to 
the new normal I am sure our ladies will be back at it fixing our delicious meals and see all of 
your happy faces. 
 
Stay safe and may God protect each and every one of you. 
Retta Morton 
573-374-3013 or 913- 433-8744 



 
 

SAL 

The only thing I can say is the" NEW YEAR is here" hope you are all staying safe and 
As SAL commander I remind you NO FEB MEETING OR 2ND WED. cooking by 
SAL.  March to be determined.  
I encourage all to keep our Veterans National Guard and First Responders on their 
prayer lists.  
We each owe our world a commitment to do all we can do to STAY SAFE. 
I am checking with Wsbg. VA Home to see what is happening there. 
If you have news or ?? do not hesitate to call me 
 
BOB Worthley 
816-850-4935 

AMERICAN LEGION COLOR GUARD  

We would like to invite you to join the color guard at our Legion Post  

624. It's a lot of great men and women that serve our country and do  

military honors when vets passed away. The family loves us that pass  

our honor to have us there. We need some more great people like you.  

Please don't feel like you are a outsider for you are far from it. Some  

times we over look people, at times we get tired of asking. I can't say  

enough about the people we have right now. There step up and do a  

great job for the vets. The more we have the easer it is to get the job  

done. So please come and join us. Be one of the proud and join a great  

team. If you like to join us please call Tom Hohnecker at 913 488 4580.  

Thanks for your Time.  

Tom Hohnecker  

PS: If you have any color guard stuff and no longer serve please return  

it to the Post Thanks.  








